
FROM KATH AND THE SOCIAL CLUB..
Our Christmas get together was held on Sunday 4th December. The weather 
was kind to us as we had it outside due to the Hall being under construction.  
Thanks to Wendy for organizing  two gazebo's (they were great!)  
and the Trust for the drinks.  The Quiz question winner was Rita. The Xmas 
raffle was won by Ruby, 2nd prize Murray, 3rd prize Ellaleen. 
The Social Committee would like to wish you all a Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year! 
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APM & AGM.
Thank you to everyone that was able to attend the APM and AGM, and for your valuable input.  Thank
you to the Trustee's that were nominated and accepted to stand again in 2023.  Please find minutes
attached to this newsletter.  Any queries please direct to Emma at nrvtrust@gmail.com

KERBING
There have been many discussions about Kerbing, including at our latest AGM.  The Trust has taken all
information and concerns into consideration and made a decision at the Monthly Meeting on Monday
19th December.  Any Resident who wishes to make alterations to the Kerbing in front of their home
may do so, but will be required to organize themselves and at their own expense.  The Trust does
request that you please make contact with one of the Trustee's or Emma at nrvtrust@gmail.com to
notify us of the work that is going to being carried out and to confirm that it is to be undertaken by a
licensed practitioner.  This ensures quality work to uphold Village standards and not cause any
interruption to water flow. Thank you. 



WATER RESOURCE CONSENT.
After a reasonable amount of paperwork and correspondence this has now been granted for
another 10 years! Special thanks to Graeme Brider for keeping on top of the health of the Village
water supply. 

CREEK 
After a visit and report from a WDC engineer they have now referred us to a Geotechnical Engineer. We
continue to work through to reach a satisfactory outcome for all in regards to the cleaning out of the
Creek and  Creek Erosion. 

MERRY CHRISTMAS FROM THE TRUST
Thank you to everyone for your support and contribution in 2022.  The Trust would like to
wish you a very happy and safe Christmas and New Years.  Don't forget if you are going
away for a length of time this Summer to let your neighbours & friends know as well as
the Trust, and turn off any utilities. For any urgent enquiries regarding damages or
insurance please contact Emma on 02108035704 or our Insurance Broker 
Gerry on 021 413 103.  Best wishes for the season.


